
 

The Order of Australia Association, South Australia Branch 

Patron:  Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Special Edition 

 

CONNECTION TO NATURE 

I am deeply passionate about empowering people to connect with themselves and the environment and an 

understanding of our role in this relationship.  This is because I feel we are losing our connection from nature more 

and more every day.  The media portrays nature as something that is separate to us.  When I say I am passionate 

about the environment, I am really saying I am passionate about preserving life in all its forms; community, culture, 

the natural and built environment and establishing methods and practices which allow us to live in harmony with 

all of these aspects. 

Georgia Kehagias, South Australian Student Citizen of the Year 2021 
Annual General Meeting of the SA Branch, Order of Australia Association, 26 February 2022 
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The Order of Australia Association, South Australia Branch 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Saturday 26 February 2022 

The SA Branch held its 36th Annual 
General Meeting at the Arkaba 
Hotel with a pleasing number of 
members and guests in 
attendance.  

Our Guest Speaker was the South 
Australian Student Citizen of the 
Year for 2021 Georgia Kehagias, 
who completed her studies at 
Immanuel College last year. 

 

 

Georgia Kehagias  

Georgia’s Student Citizen of the 
Year citation includes the 
statement: 

Georgia is an exceptional  

role model who has had a 

positive and valued impact  

on her school and community, 

especially with her focus  

on the environment 

Pictured at Government House 
on 29 November 2021 with SA 
Branch Committee member 
Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP. 

A condensed version of Georgia’s 
address is included in the following 
pages. 

We were pleased that Georgia and 
her parents Mr Odi Kehagias and 
Ms Helen Tsiolis could stay on for 
lunch as our guests.  

Our Branch members certainly 
appreciated the opportunity to 
interact with one of our future 
community leaders. 
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GEORGIA KEHAGIAS 
SA Student Citizen of the Year 2021 

My name is Georgia Kehagias, and I am incredibly honoured 

and grateful to have been invited to speak and connect with 

you all today.  

In late November of last year, I was named South Australia’s 

Student Citizen of the Year for 2021. This was an incredibly 

humbling recognition and for those who were there, could tell 

by my reaction of shock, was not one I was expecting.  

To be named the Student Citizen of the Year among a group of 

9 other deeply inspiring and service-driven peers was and is 

still something I am grasping. While such recognition has been 

difficult to comprehend, my gratitude continues to deepen, 

and I am truly honoured to now have such a platform with 

which I can voice and action change.  

When planning my speech for today, I viewed it in two halves. 

The first of which will connect to my journey to today and 

hence, my background, and the second connecting to how  

I wish to use my platform for greater, positive change and my 

future endeavours and passions. 

Background  

I was born and raised in Adelaide, growing up along the beach 

at Tennyson in a family of three, being my Mum, Dad and I.  

In 2016 I started my high school journey at Immanuel College, 

where I graduated from last year. When people ask me what 

Immanuel means to me, I always come back to the word and 

notion of service. This crucial notion has encouraged me to 

lead a life led by service and strengthen my passions for the 

environment and a holistic approach to sustainability. 

I am forever grateful for the community I have at Immanuel 

and their choice to nominate me for this award. It was a most 

pleasant and humbling surprise as my contributions to school 

and community are just an innate part of who I am and to me 

did not seem like anymore and less than I felt called to do.   

In reference to my citation, my school highlighted my 

contributions to supporting international students during 

early COVID times, ongoing involvement in Relay For Life, 

Pink and Blue swim and St Vinnies Sleepout as well as close 

working relationships with the current Future of the Coastline 

Project.  

I would like to expand on some of these as well as other areas 

of my service that I see most influential in my future 

endeavours and passions for service.  

 

Sustainable Fashion  

An early example of the positive impact of such an opportunity 

was Genuis Project in Year 8 when we were given the 

opportunity to work on and present a personal project.  

My project allowed me to realise a passion of mine 

surrounding sustainable fashion through the establishment of 

an online platform called The Clothing Revival Store. 

The platform allowed me to grow in my knowledge and 

activism for this issue. I posted alarming statistics about the 

devastating effects of fast fashion on a social, environmental 

and economic level, converted second-hand clothing into new 

pieces to illustrate the importance of upcycling and giving 

clothes a new life and used the platform to sell my own second 

hand and vintage pieces.  

My aim was to create a space where my peers could begin to 

understand the deep, worldwide and systemic impacts of 

simply the clothes they wear. What was meant to be a term-

long project, has turned into something that I have been 

running on and off since 2017. This has allowed me to grow my 

knowledge and passion for sustainable fashion immensely 

while also publicly advocating. 
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Dune and Coast Involvement  

A major aspect of my service to community which has left a 

lasting and ongoing impact for me is my involvement in local 

coastal and dune management and connection to the Future 

of the Coastline project.  

I have grown up around the coast, specifically in the Tennyson 

Dunes. Over time, my family and I have seen the dunes’ height 

and diversity change due to human impact. We have often 

wondered and almost jokingly said how long it will be till our 

home, a street away from the beach, will be beachfront. These 

queries and observations inspired me to study the state and 

future of Adelaide’s metropolitan coastline closer.  

I initially sought to study the sustainability of current sand 

erosion mitigation strategies, and this led me to connecting 

with local community groups. Through beach clean-up days 

and dune management activities, I was able to connect with 

community groups and leading members to gain a firsthand 

perspective on the current state of the dunes and mitigation 

activities. The deeper I delved into this issue, the more 

dynamic it became. And the clearer the most pressing and 

divisive issue became.  

From connecting with both community and government 

representatives, it was revealed that consultation regarding a 

sand recycling pipeline was a major issue.  

Through attending community forums and further research,  

I realised the severe impact that transparency, voice and 

platform was having on not only the community but also the 

environment. My research into the question of “To what extent 

has the government considered the range of perspectives 

which exist in relation to the sand recycling pipeline” taught 

me far more than what I was originally expecting, and far more 

than any book or website could directly teach. This research 

journey opened my eyes to the power of community voice and 

the effects of politics on the environment, both for its benefit 

and detriment. This project has deeply inspired me to 

continue with my awareness of the issues facing our coastline 

and importantly ensuring community voice is empowered and 

has its place in the big decisions for our future.  

I noticed a lack of youth representation and awareness of this 

pressing and local issue. This was really highlighted by both 

the community and government’s appreciation of my interest 

and passion for this issue and a request from community to 

have me join the Community Reference Group for the pipeline 

as a Youth Representative. 

With her passion for the coast and desire for youth 
representation, Georgia applied and has been accepted 
to be a Coastal Ambassador through Green Adelaide for 
2022. She said: 

I hope to broaden and deepen my knowledge of the coast and 

use this knowledge to create a platform and space for my peers 

to learn about the human and natural issues affecting our 

coast, importantly how they can get involved and how we can 

all enjoy the beach for many generations to come. 

University 

Georgia has now begun her university journey at the 
University of Adelaide studying a Bachelor of 
Environmental Engineering and Climate Solutions. She 
hopes to use her learnings and qualifications from this 
degree to solve many environmental concerns facing 
our planet and communities. She said: 

Specifically, I wish to work in sustainable fashion and 

architecture, food security and water treatment.  

My dad recently asked me what I am passionate about and 

when he asked, I answered with almost no hesitation, and that 

is to hold brands accountable for their wrong doings and 

ensure they are transparent in their environmental, social and 

wider impacts and processes.  

To solve any of the environmental issues facing the planet, it 

really comes down to the notion and movement of conscious 

consumerism.  

We live in a world where we can buy anything we want, 

whenever and from wherever we want. Therefore, I feel called 

to use my knowledge and platform of any size to educate 

others on the importance of conscious consumerism.  

It is important to encourage consumers to do their research 

and truly consider the need, rather than the sheer want, for an 

item.  
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Teaching Skills  

In a video I recently watched, I was reminded that we vote with 

our money and that each time we purchase an item, we are 

performing an exchange of power. Where we put our money, 

feeds that industry and their wrongdoings.  

Therefore, it is my sincere desire to ensure brands are held 

accountable for their transparency so that consumers can 

make more informed decisions about who and where they are 

putting power. 

I have always enjoyed helping others and teaching people new 

skills. From this love and being creative, I would love to travel 

to schools and educate students on the impacts of a disposable 

fashion mindset, this current fear of re-wearing outfits. 

I would instead empower students to restyle old clothes, 

upcycle second-hand garments and to simply mend holes or 

rips in existing clothes that are otherwise preventing them 

from being worn or encouraging them to be thrown out.  

I see that my generation are losing the connection to hand 

skills, and they feel almost incapable of these tactile tasks.  

Therefore, by working with and empowering youth to learn 

these simple skills, I believe it can go a long way in establishing 

sustainable habits and preventing the continuation of the 

wasteful culture we are currently living in.   

We are Nature 

We ourselves are not separate to the environment; humans 

and nature are intertwined and we ourselves are nature.  

As we all begin to understand this more, we will all become 

more aware of our actions. When we return to nature, return 

to ourselves, will we understand the synergy of the Earth.  

Protecting and connecting to ourselves and community is 

connecting and conserving nature.  

Connecting and preserving cultural practices and indigenous 

land knowledge for example is crucial in returning to the deep 

and innate relationship we all have to and with Earth. 

Thank you 

So, I thank you all again for allowing me to connect with you 

today and speak about my story and passions. I truly feel so 

grateful and humbled to have this platform.  

This award and the work of your branch to empower youth 

means so much to me and my peers and it inspires us to use 

our voice.  

And if you take anything from my speech today, I hope it’s that 

you are reminded we are nature and once we return to and 

listen to ourselves and our land, we will discover all we need to 

protect this planet. 

 

Georgia Kehagias on The Clothing Revival Store: “My aim was to create a space where my peers could  

begin to understand the deep, worldwide and systemic impacts of simply the clothes they wear”. 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

All incumbent committee members at the AGM were 
considered to have completed two years of their 
statutory term, so therefore remain in their roles for 
one further year. We welcome the following members 
of the Association who were elected to fill vacancies on 
the South Australia Branch Committee:  

Mr Don Clark: awarded the OAM “For service to the  
livestock industry”, Australia Day Honours List 2019 

Mr Charles Figallo: awarded the OAM “For service to 
business, and to the community of South Australia”,  
Australia Day Honours List 2017 

Mr Ted Iuliano OAM: awarded the OAM “For service 
to football in South Australia, and to the Italian 
community”, Queen’s Birthday Honours List 2011 

 

Outgoing Branch Nominated Director for SA Professor 
John McKellar AM ED, who will stand down from the 
role at the national AGM in May, and Director-
designate Joe Ienco OAM. Joe will also serve as the new 
SA Branch Treasurer. 

SA BRANCH COMMITTEE 

The Branch Committee now comprises the following: 

Patron 
The Honourable Frances Adamson AC  

Chairman 
Tony Metcalf OAM  

Deputy Chairman 
Noel Hender OAM BEM  

Secretary 
John Phillips OAM  

Treasurer 
Joe Ienco OAM  §   

Member Secretary SA 
Greg Gordon OAM JP  

Student Citizenship Awards Convenor 
Noel Hender OAM BEM  

Events Sub-committee Convenor 
Vacant 

Regional Groups Coordinator 
Ken Coventry OAM JP (co-opted) 

Merchandise Officer 
Kathryn House AM 

Editor/Webmaster 
Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP  

Other committee members 

Don Clark OAM  §   

Charles Figallo OAM  §    

Ted Iuliano OAM  §   

Flavia de Pasquale OAM  

Pamela Rajkowski OAM  

Branch Nominated Director-designate 
Joe Ienco OAM  ¥ 

The Constitution approved on 17 December 2020 
introduced 3-year terms for Board and committee 
members. All committee members listed above remain 
in the role for one further year unless noted as follows:  

§  Elected at the SA Branch 2021 AGM (February 2022) 
and due for re-election in February 2025 

¥  Elected at the SA Branch 2021 AGM (February 2022) 
to serve a 3-year term from May 2022 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
A brief extract from a comprehensive report by Tony Metcalf OAM 

Thanks to Noel Hender OAM BEM and his sub-committee for the work they have done in again organising the 
very successful Student Citizenship Awards program. A big thank you to all of our Committee members and their 
associates who worked very hard throughout last year to keep things going and to plan for our events – whether 
they happened or not, the planning process was still comprehensive and thorough.  

In particular I thank Ken Coventry OAM JP for his efforts in revitalising our regional groups. And also Paul 
Rosenzweig OAM JP for keeping us all up to date through our newsletters, photographs, and web pages. 

I would also like to thank all members for their support throughout 2021, and I look forward to a successful 2022. 

 

ST JOHN AMBULANCE – SOUTH AUSTRALIA 
Saturday 26 February 2022 

Among those in attendance at the AGM were four members of St John Ambulance–SA, holding six long service 
medals between them representing over 150 years’ service in paid and voluntary capacities with St John 
Ambulance (left to right): 

Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP: awarded the OAM “For service to military history preservation”,  
Queen’s Birthday Honours List 2017 

Noel Hender OAM CStJ BEM: awarded the OAM “For service to the community of South Australia”, 
Queen’s Birthday Honours List 2017 

Ray Greig OAM KStJ SJ JP: awarded the OAM “For service to the community through St John Ambulance 
Australia”, Australia Day Honours List 2010 

David Ward ESM OAM MStJ JP: awarded the OAM “For service to the community through a range of 
organisations”, Queen’s Birthday Honours List 2017.  

Two also hold other long service awards representing an additional combined total of 75 years’ service with the 
South Australian State Emergency Service and the Australian Army. 
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SA BRANCH NEWSLETTER, April 2022 

This newsletter includes an abridged version of 
Georgia’s inspiring address at our AGM in February.  

We thank her for making the time to share her views 
with us, and wish her the best as she begins her 
studies at the University of Adelaide. 

Our Fellowship luncheon meetings are continuing  – 
with this month’s speaker being our own Member 
Secretary, Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP.  

At the end of this newsletter you will find a Reply 
Form for our New Recipients’ Reception on Monday 
9 May 2022 for recipients announced in this year’s 
Australia Day Honours List. 

Also, a Reply Form for our Queen’s Birthday Lunch 
which is confirmed for Saturday 11 June at the 
Arkaba Hotel. 

Various COVID regulations still apply – this relates to 
our Order of Australia Association requirements as 
well as the site requirements of the venue.  

If you wish to attend any of our events it is 
important that you RSVP for planning purposes and 
also to help us comply with all health requirements. 

Tony Metcalf OAM 
SA Branch Chair 

 
INVITATION 

 

QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY LUNCH 
Saturday 11 June 2022 

All members and their partners and guests are 
invited to attend the SA Branch Queen’s Birthday 
Lunch. The guest speaker will be Professor Robert 
Saint AM, who has been Deputy Vice-Chancellor 
(Research) at Flinders University since 2015. 

Venue: Arkaba Hotel, 150 Glen Osmond Road, 
Fullarton; 12 for 12.30pm 

Full-size medals should be worn.  

Please note the National Board policy requirements 
regarding evidence of COVID-19 vaccination status 
provided on the Reply Form. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

A mint Gutter Strip of ten 33 cent postage stamps 
issued for the Queen’s Birthday in 1985 showing the 
insignia of the Sovereign of the Order of Australia. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Thursday 28 April: Fellowship luncheon meeting  
with guest speaker Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP on  
the topic “My Journey into Gordon Ancestry”.  

Sunday 1 May: Yorke Peninsula Regional Group 
luncheon meeting, Yorke Valley Hotel, Maitland. 

Friday 6 May: Fleurieu Regional Group luncheon 
meeting. Details to be advised. 

Monday 9 May: New Recipients’ Reception for  
the 2022 Australia Day Honours List. 
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FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 2022 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON MEETING 
Thursday 24 February 2022 

The guest speaker for the first honours recipients fellowship 
luncheon for 2022 was Dr Aileen Connon AM MD, who spoke on 
the topic “The Life and Times of Robert Burns (1759-1796)”. 

After his death, Rabbie Burns 
(left) became a cultural icon in 
Scotland. He was known variously 
as the Bard of Ayrshire, the 
Ploughman Poet and the national 
poet of Scotland. 

Right: In an interesting 
connection Mrs Kate Davis (right) 
was able to share her connections 
with the family home of Robert 
Burns with the guest speaker.    

 

The guest speaker for our first honours recipients fellowship luncheon for 2022 was Dr Aileen Connon AM MD, 
who spoke on the topic “The Life and Times of Robert Burns (1759-1796)”.  

Standing (left to right): Lennox Pawson OAM, Pamela Rajkowski OAM (COVID Marshall for the event), Keith Yates 
AM, Helen Smith, Edward McAlister AO, Joan Thomas, Professor Anthony (‘Tony’) Thomas AC, Dr Tania Black, 
Dr Robert Black AM RFD, Phillipa Stuart, Joyce Ross AM, Professor John McKellar AM ED, Monica Schneider OAM, 
Catherine ‘Kate’ Davis, Peter Routley AM.  

Seated: Ken Smith AM, Dr Aileen Connon AM MD (guest speaker), Elizabeth Kosmala OAM. Photograph by Gillian 
Rogers OAM. 
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FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 2022 

  

FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON MEETING 
Thursday 28 April 2022 

Guest speaker for the honours recipients fellowship luncheon coming up this month will be SA Branch Committee 
member and the SA Branch Member Secretary, Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP, who was awarded the Medal of the 
Order of Australia on 26 January 2000, “For service to the pipe band movement as an administrator and tutor”. 

Members of the Order of Australia and other honours 
recipients, partners and friends are invited to share in 
the fostering of fellowship, in an informal setting.  

The next honours recipients fellowship luncheon will 
be held on Thursday 28 April at the Naval, Military and 
Air Force Club at 111 Hutt Street in Adelaide.  

Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP will speak on the topic: “My 
Journey into Gordon Ancestry”. 

Lunch guests should arrive at 12 noon so that COVID 
and vaccination requirements may be complied with – 
this relates to national Order of Australia Association 
requirements as well as the site requirements of the 
Naval, Military and Air Force Club.  

Lunch commences at 12.30 pm, the guest speaker 
begins at 1.15, and the event will conclude by 2 pm. 

A dress code applies at the NMAF Club: smart day wear 
for ladies, and long trousers and jacket for men.  

Participants should be prepared to provide evidence 
of COVID vaccination status. 

To RSVP please contact: 

Hostess and Covid Marshall: Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 

Flavia de Pasquale OAM 
0438 873 025   ||   deflavia750@gmail.com   

In addition, there will be the opportunity to join the 
event remotely, connecting via Zoom. Please contact: 

Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 
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Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP 

For the honours recipients fellowship luncheon on 
Thursday 28 April, Greg Gordon will speak on the 
topic: “My Journey into Gordon Ancestry”. 

Hanging in Greg’s office at home is a print of ‘The Scots 
Greys and The Gordons at Waterloo’. Beside it is a 
chart he produced on canvas, the result of his research 
into his family history, showing his Gordon heritage 
across 30 generations.  

After completing teacher training in Mathematics and 
Science, Greg joined Renmark High School in 1962, and 
he joined the Murray Highlanders Pipe Band. 

On returning to Adelaide in 1965, he established a 
piping programme and class for young learners within 
the band of the Caledonian Society, and was a 
volunteer tutor. He represented the band at the SA 
Pipe Band Association (SAPBA) and led the pipe corps 
at the Australian Pipe Band Championships in 1968.  

In 1966 he was a founding staff member at Christies 
Beach High School. Greg was commissioned as a 
Justice of the Peace for South Australia in 1970, and 
qualified as a member of the Quorum of Justices. 

Greg was selected to participate in a teacher exchange 
program as a Senior Master (Mathematics) in 1974, 
and he and his family lived in Singapore for that year.  

On returning to Adelaide, Greg was appointed Senior 
Master at Seaton and then Morphett Vale for an 
extended period, and at times was called upon to act 
as Deputy Principal and as Principal. 

Greg continued his involvement with the SA Pipe Band 
Association, and was their elected President from 
1976 until 1997. 

 

Greg supporting “the Voice” at Thebarton Theatre in 
1987 – the John Farnham “Jack’s Back” Tour. 

 

“O’er the Sea” – Greg Gordon pictured on the rocks at 
Glenelg in 1986 during a promotional photo shoot for 
the Australian Pipe Band Championships. 

Greg represented SA at the Australian Federation of 
Pipe Band Associations (AFPBA), and led the organising 
committee for the Australian Pipe Band Champion-
ships in Adelaide in 1986.  

He was granted Honorary Life Membership of the 
Royal Caledonian Society SA (1987), and Life 
Membership of SA Pipe Band Association (1994). 

Greg retired from teaching on Australia Day 2000, 
coincident with his award of the OAM. He was 
presented with the insignia at Government House on 
4 April 2000.  

Greg took on a part-time position at Woodcroft 
College teaching Information Technology Studies, 
from which he retired in 2011.  

When the AFPBA was superseded by the incorporation 
of the Australian Pipe Band Association (APBA) in 1997 
with Branches in each State, Greg was elected 
inaugural President of the APBA.  

The APBA was rebranded as ‘Pipe Bands Australia Inc’ 
in 2013. Greg retired in 2015, having contributed  
39 consecutive years in the role of a president.  
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For more information visit our website:  https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

Do you have email? 

If you have an email address that 
we can use to send you this news-
letter, could you please advise the 
SA Branch Member Secretary: 

Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP 
oaasambrsec@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

The Order 

Contributions may be submitted by 
any financial member of the 
Association. Items may be sent to 
the Editor by post (as per details 
given in The Order), or by email: 

nateditor@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

Newsletter contributions 

Contributions for this newsletter 
may be submitted to the SA Branch 
Editor: 

Major Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP (ret’d) 
PO Box 5, SMITHFIELD  SA  5114   or 
orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

REGIONAL GROUPS 

Regional Groups  
Coordinator: Ken Coventry OAM JP 

Fleurieu Regional Group 
Meets on the first Friday in May and November. 
Next meeting Friday 6 May. 

Regional Contact:  
John Hutchinson OAM 
Mobile:  0427 525 670 
johnhutc@bigpond.com   

South East Regional Group 
Meets in Mount Gambier biannually, and at 
Naracoorte and Millicent respectively in the  
alternate years.  

Regional Contact:  
Mr Eric Roughana AM  
Mobile: 0408 817 260 
roseric1@bigpond.com 

Barossa, Gawler & District and  
mid-North Regional Group 

orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com 

REGIONAL GROUPS 

Riverland and Mallee Regional Group 
Meets twice a year, generally in March/April  
and September/October.  

Regional Contact:  
Mr Tim Grieger OAM JP  
Mobile:  0409 099 122  
tgrieger@riverland.net.au 

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group 
The group will conduct self-funded social activities  
and fellowship activities for its members and guests 
throughout the Yorke Peninsula and Copper Coast 
communities. The next luncheon meeting will be on 
Sunday 1 May. 

Regional Contacts:  

Elaine Bussenschutt OAM (Kadina)  
Mobile:  0417 806 839 
elaine@yp-connect.net  

Maree Anderson OAM (Minlaton) 
Mobile:  0407 975 174 
mareeanderson@internode.on.net 

 

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/
mailto:oaasambrsec@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
mailto:nateditor@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
mailto:orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com
mailto:johnhutc@bigpond.com
mailto:roseric1@bigpond.com
mailto:orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com
mailto:tgrieger@riverland.net.au
mailto:elaine@yp-connect.net
mailto:mareeanderson@internode.on.net


 

We hope you can join us on this very special occasion 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH NEW RECIPIENTS’ RECEPTION, Monday 9 May 2022 – at Payneham Library, 2 Turner 
Street, Felixstow (off OG Road), at 5.30 for 6 pm, finishing before 8 pm, for recipients from the 2022 Australia 
Day Honours List. Cost $30 for members and guests, $15 per head for children. New recipients are guests of the 
SA Branch. Full-size medals should be worn. Association merchandise will be available to purchase. 

Please forward this reply form and payment to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   or   joeienco1@gmail.com  

to be received not later than Friday 30 April 2022 

Make your cheque or money order payable to “SA Branch, Order of Australia Association” 

If preferred, payment can be made by EFT: 
Account Name – ‘Order of Australia Association’ 
BSB 105-900  //  Account no 147028640 (Bank SA) 
Please use the code ‘NRR + your surname’ 

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 

COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated  

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

New Recipients (guests of the SA Branch):  ………. people ( no cost)  
Payment enclosed (members, partners, guests):  ……………………  for ………. people ( $30 per person) 
Payment enclosed (children):  ……………………  for ………. people ( $15 per child) 

Please note: On arrival at the event you may be required to provide documentary evidence of your vaccination status or medical exemption  
– it is recommended that you carry the necessary document or electronic certificate to meet any inspection requirements. 
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We hope you can join us on this very special occasion 

ORDER OF AUSTRALIA ASSOCIATION,  South Australia Branch 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   ||   0412 774 122   ||   orderofaustraliasa@gmail.com  

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY LUNCHEON, Saturday 11 June 2022 – at the Arkaba Hotel, 
150 Glen Osmond Road, Fullarton, 12 for 12.30pm. Cost $65 for members and their partner, and $70 for  
non-members, partners and guests, for a 3 course meal (choice of two Mains), including tea or coffee. Special 
diets will be catered for. Cash bar at own expense. Full-size medals should be worn. 

The Guest Speaker will be Professor Robert Saint AM, Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Research) at Flinders University. 

Please forward this reply form and payment to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM 
PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   or   joeienco1@gmail.com  

to be received not later than Friday 3 June 2022 

Make your cheque or money order payable to “SA Branch, Order of Australia Association” 

If preferred, payment can be made by EFT: 
Account Name – ‘Order of Australia Association’ 
BSB 105-900  //  Account no 147028640 (Bank SA) 
Please use the code ‘QBL + your surname’ 

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 

COVID-19 vaccination status, circle or highlight one only:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated  

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest’s COVID-19 vaccination status:–   Fully Vaccinated   /   1st Dose only   /   Not Vaccinated 

Payment enclosed for OAA member and partner:  ……………………  for ………. people ( $65 per person) 

Payment enclosed for non-members, partners, guests:  ……………………  for ………. people ( $70 per person) 

Please note: On arrival at the event you may be required to provide documentary evidence of your vaccination status or medical exemption  
– it is recommended that you carry the necessary document or electronic certificate to meet any inspection requirements.  
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